


The Harry Gosling Herald



Welcome back! I hope you all had a wonderful summer holiday. It was an absolute delight to see everyone's smiling faces this week! You may have spotted some new happy faces in the playground. We welcomed two new teachers to Harry Gosling. Rachel Halstead is our new Crimson Class teacher and Sophie Gale is our new Pink Class teacher.

I will introduce you to our new support staff next week.

Our premises staff have been busy over the summer and we have made a number of improvements in the

school and playground. Most notable is the new 'Learning Hub' on the middle floor. We have com-



bined our ICT suite and library to make a fantastic learning * space. Thank you to James, our premises manager, and to Grace and our team of cleaners for

M

preparing the school so well for the new year.

With best wishes, Jennie

Don't forget: 'Every time our bell rings, we step closer to our dreams'



Every moment in school is precious. Last year we all worked really hard together to improve attendance. Well done, everyone! Who will win this year's STAR Attender cash prize?

This year we are determined to keep up the improvements, especially in the EYFS and Years 1 & 2. We also want to improve the number of children arriving at

in the playground to be in class by 9 a.m. School finishes at 3.30 p.m. We ask all parents to make sure they pick up on time every day. Don't forget to let us know if

school on time. That means 8.55

We operate the Penalty Notice Scheme which results in a fine after 2.5 days of unauthorised absence. The term dates are oxtimes on the website so that you can book your travel during holiday periods only.

anyone else is picking up your child.

\**********

SCHOOL DINNERS

Lunches for all pupils from Reception to Year 6 are free, m however may I remind all parents 🎧 that, if you think you may be

entitled to free school meals, you must make an application as it helps with our school's

funding.

Please remember to bring any medication, including asthma inhalers, clearly labelled, to the school office. It is parents' responsibility to provide us with up to date medication and medical information.

Could you also make sure that, if you have changed your address or phone number, you give your new details to the office.



